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TO:  Olin Woods, Chair, and  

 Members of the Yolo County Local Agency Formation Commission 
 
From:  Elizabeth Castro Kemper, Executive Officer 
 Elisa Carvalho, Senior Management Analyst 

 
Date: January 26, 2009 

 
Subject:  Receive information on the proposal for the Peart Annexation to the Yolo County 

Resource Conservation District (RCD) (LAFCO № 909) and waive all LAFCO 
application and fee waiver fees. 
 

Recommended Action 
 
Receive information on the proposal for the Peart Annexation to the Yolo County Resource 
Conservation District (RCD) (LAFCO № 909) and waive all LAFCO application and fee 
waiver fees. 
 
Fiscal Impact 
 
The applicant has requested that LAFCO waive all LAFCO fees and fee waiver fees, 
estimated at about $1,800. The applicant will pay $2000 in State Board of Equalization fees. 
 
Reason for Recommended Action 
 
This memo provides the Commission with formal notice of the receipt of a new application. 
Staff will provide appropriate notice and requests for information to affected agencies and 
interested individuals, consistent with Government Code section 56857(a).  
 
The property owners requested a waiver of all LAFCO fees, since the annexation is part of 
an effort to help clean up and clarify the Yolo County RCD boundaries. 



  January 26, 2009 

 
Background 
 
In updating the Yolo County RCD map, staff identified several parcels that were not 
clearly inside or outside of the RCD boundaries. The Commission directed staff to 
contact the property owners of these parcels to determine if they would like to be 
included in the District. Mr. Peart responded that he was receiving services from the 
District and would like his property to be included in the RCD boundaries. Annexation 
would allow the District’s legal boundaries to conform to RCD services. Additionally, this 
annexation would create a more logical service boundary, since most of the properties 
in Yolo County that surround the proposal area are in the District. None of the other 
property owners that were contacted have responded. 
 
The Peart application was received on January 16, 2008. The applicant proposes to 
annex four parcels with a total of approximately 400 acres to the RCD. LAFCO staff will 
prepare the annexation map with use of the new Geographic Information System (GIS) 
tools and support from Yolo County and Los Angeles LAFCO GIS personnel. Yolo 
LAFCO staff will process the application and coordinate with all affected agencies and 
interested parties. 
 
 
Attachments: 
Maps and Application 

 
  

 
 
 
 

 

2 
















	Peart Annexation Memo.doc
	Peart Maps and Application.pdf

